March 25–Day of the Unborn Child
(Nine Months Before Christmas)
Feast of the Annunciation / Incarnation 

The March 25th Feast of the Annunciation has been celebrated since the 6th century A.D.  Observed as New Year’s Day until the late 16th century, and a holy day of obligation for Catholics till the end of the 19th, its previous titles Festum Incarnationis and Conceptio Christi (plus the pregnancy-length interval before Christmas) remind us that it commemorates Christ’s Incarnation at the moment of His conception in the womb of the Virgin Mary.  The modern world facing what Pope John Paul II termed the "culture of death" urgently needs the pro-life message inherent in this rich tradition.  The Knights of Columbus promote the feast date as “Day of the Unborn Child” (a designation officially adopted in many nations) while other organizations (American Life League, Human Life International, Lutherans for Life, Priests for Life) encourage wider celebration of the Annunciation and its pro-life import.  

For more information on restoring this Incarnational feast to a place of prominence in the lives of all Christians please visit: the website at DayOfTheUnbornChild.com
